OHSD to co-sponsor virtual POWER Act event in June

The United States District Court for the Southern District of Ohio will co-sponsor a virtual POWER Act event promoting pro bono legal work for survivors of domestic violence, dating violence, sexual assault, and stalking on June 24, starting at 1 p.m.
“We are excited to be able to provide an opportunity for attorneys in the Southern District of Ohio to learn about the importance of serving the most vulnerable through their legal work,” said Chief United States District Judge Sarah D. Morrison. “The law is a profession which allows us to give back to the community.”
This year’s event features three speakers: Chief Judge Virginia Mary Kendall for the U.S. District Court for the Northern District of Illinois, Chief Judge Laura Taylor Swain for the U.S. District Court for the Southern District of New York, and Stacy Schecter, the legal director for the Domestic Violence Project at Safe Horizon. More information about the speakers can be found on the flyer below.    
The event is set to last for about an hour or so. Further information is available at The POWER Act - 2025 | Northern District of New York | United States District Court
Application for CLE credit is pending and will only be given to attorneys who attend the live event.
Attorneys interested in attending the event and receiving CLE credit should complete ALL of the following steps: 
1) Sign up to attend the event using the following link: The POWER Act - Event Registration

2) Attend the event. You will receive an email with a link to attend approximately two days before the event. 

3) Complete the post-event survey distributed by the United States District Court for the Southern District of Ohio. This will include providing code words that are given during the event.


